A CCW Meeting was held on Thursday, September 14, 2023 in the social hall.
Present were: Colleen Wildt, Denise Kalkhoff & Ruth Hacker.
Meeting was called to order by Pres. Colleen Wildt and we opened with the Memorare.
Secretary’s Report was read and approved and no correspondence.

Treasurer’s Report was read and approved. Income was $673.12, Expenses were $787.73,
Checking & savings totaled $4,836.14.

Have a new Shepherd of the Field.

Commission report: Spirituality, Jo Ann reported sending a birthday card to Fr. Sam and a
birthday card and a Spiritual bouquet to Bishop Zielinski & Masses for both. No other
Commission reports.

OLD BUSINESS: Next funeral group is #5, Eileen Rothmeier & Sara Schultz.
Church cleaning had 18 workers and most of the areas of the church were done.

Deanery 1 Summer Board meeting asked that we consider our service projects stressing the Fr.
Bruno Water Project. We are also considering local projects.

CCW Booklets are ready for pickup.

Collaborative efforts with KC’s, CUF & CCW are continued to be worked on & possibly to be
held on the 2™ Sunday of the month. Looking at a possible Halloween event for the children.

NEW BUSINESS: Deanery 1 Fall Gathering will be at St. Raphael’s in Springfield on Tuesday,
September 19, 2023.

Respect for Life Sunday is October 1%

Fall Beef Dinner will be Sunday, October 8" (take out only) with A thru L donation to the
Bakeless Bake Sale, half of this goes to the Scholarship fund.

Sunday, November 5" is the Memorial Mass at 8 a.m. Invitations will be sent out & reception in

church basement following Mass.
Wednesday, November 15" is the Anointing Mass at Gil-Mor.

Talked about the upcoming Christian Mothers Mass and guest speaker on Monday,
September25,2023 at St. Mary'’s in Sleepy Eye. Welcoming any new members.



Discussed the possibility of having Handmaids of the Heart of Jesus as a speaker sometime.
Have them share with us all that they do.

Next Meeting Thursday, November 9™ 9:30 a.m.

Closed with the Glory Be.

Ruth Hacker, Secretary



